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Subject: Canadian input to PFOS - Risk Profile

Importance: High

Stockholm Convention Secretariat 

In accordance with paragraph 6 of Article 8 of the Stockholm Convention on Persistent Organic Pollutants and with the standard work plan for preparation of a draft risk profiles adopted by the Persistent Organic Pollutants Review Committee at its first meeting (reference: UNEP/POPS/POPRC.1, paragraph 42), draft risk profiles were made available to Parties and observers to the Convention, with a request that Parties and observers provide any technical comments on the draft risk profiles by 16 June 2006.

Canada is pleased to provide the following comments addressing the Risk Profile for PFOS. 

Greg Filyk, on behalf of 

Cheryl Heathwood 

Canada's Stockholm Convention Focal Point on POPs 

================================== 

Stockholm Convention Risk Profile – PFOS 

Comments and proposed revisions to the Risk Profile for PFOS – 

The attached document includes, in Revision Mode, both editing or recommend changes, as well as embedded comments. Some of the information added addresses certain aspects relating to long-range transport, precursors, and risk quotients.  Please note that in some cases, it may appear that certain sentences or paragraphs were deleted, but you will note that a few were simply moved (in some cases with minor editing).

A few other general comments – 

It was noted that there is a need to review the citations and List of references, but this will be presumably be done as part of final editing. 

Regarding information on uses, while general information on uses is desirable in the risk profile, detailed discussions are best deferred to the Annex F review.  Notably, any comment relating to merit and relative efficacy should be made in the Annex F review, rather than in the risk Profile.  The authors of the Risk Profile may wish to review the Uses section with this in mind.

Citing reviews versus original studies: For the sake of expedience, it may be appropriate to cite review documents rather that original studies.  However, in some cases, such as presenting key values, it may in fact be more appropriate to cite the original study.  This may warrant further discussion by POPRC.

With regards to the Synthesis of Information presented in the Risk Profile, we would like to note that, while presentation of the full range of possible information relating to risks and uncertainties may not be essential in determining whether a substance should be considered as a POP and proceed further, information on risks and uncertainties will be important for the Review Committee in establishing priorities for work. This will become particularly important as additional substances are proposed by Parties. As well, the information on risks and uncertainties will be important when the COP will be called upon to consider the recommendations of the Committee, both in terms of setting priorities and guiding COP decisions. The Risk Profile should therefore present, to the extent possible, a discussion of levels of risk that could be associated with the substance.  From that perspective, certain elements from the domestic Canadian Ecological Assessment have been added for consideration but should be re-worked in the context of the Synthesis of Information section in the Risk Profile.
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